KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

February 14, 2018
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Absent


Sue Bryant

-  Present

Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Present

Rick White

-  Absent


Phillip Mills – Agent
-  Present
Call to Order – Kathy Dann called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held January 10, 2018 were approved as presented.

Open Forum
· No homeowners were present with concerns.

Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month.  No standards are in the process of review.
· 11879 requested approval to replace the front security door.  This was approved
· 11675 requested approval to remove and dispose of shrubbery in their patio area and replace the section of decking.  This was approved on motion by Bob, seconded by Sue and duly passed.

· Two violations reported last month have been resolved.

· 11808 had previously replaced windows without an HIR.  It was reported that they have installed a vent under the kitchen window that, at the least, needs painting to match.  Phil will write a Violation Notice.

Landscape Committee
· No meeting was held this month

· Environmental Tree Service completed the pruning and tree removal as quoted.  Rick will be asked to check the work against the list.
· Environmental Tree Service also performed deep-root watering on the trees although there was confusion whether this was an on-going contract or one at a time.
· Kathy found a source for No Pruning decals for 50 at $76.   The Board approved the purchase.
· Kathy reported that the Master Association is not planning to do any tree spraying this season.
      Communications Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month

· The committee hopes to have the next newsletter out in the next few weeks.
· Several suggestions were made for articles in the newsletter.
Financial Reports – Phil Mills reviewed the reports for January 2018
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $51,859.  Reserves - $569,778.

· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $101,135.

· Delinquencies were up to $24,921.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $33,094.
· Total expenses (1 month) were $22,939 under budget.
Property Manager’s Report

· A slip and fall accident was reported to the insurance company who has made contact with the claimant.
· JTB Gutters planned to begin the current phase of gutter replacement this week but snow on Monday pushed the starting date back.
· A homeowner complained about the large amount of non-picked-up dog poop and that he has seen a rat.
Unfinished Business

· Phil was asked to find out if the sprinkler controllers will need to be updated next year and to get another bid for re-building the controller stands. 
· Schultz modified the new back-flow valve cage to align and lock properly.
New Business
· None was brought up for consideration.
Executive Session – None was held.
Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Phil Mills, Acting Secretary

